
Police officer surveys damage to Queens Village house. 

Next meeting: May 14 at 8:00 PM
This Meeting is held at Living Hope Christian Church, Braddock Avenue at 241st Street 
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NYPD LAUNCHES COMMUNITY POLICING IN 105 PRECINCT

On April 30th, community members packed the auditorium at Queens High School for Teaching as the
NYPD rolled out the Neighborhood Policing program in the 105th Precinct.

The 105th Precinct has been divided into 5 sectors. Sector
Eddie will include most of Bellerose, including the
Creedmoor Civic area, as well as Floral Park and Glen
Oaks. Two Neighborhood Coordinating officers have been
assigned to each sector. Officers Shawn Gallagher and
Joseph Contessa will be the NCO’s in Sector Eddie. NCO’s
have received extensive training, including 2 weeks of
criminal investigation, and a 4-day mediation course.

NYPD Chief Fausto Pichardo explained the program. He
said the NCO’s roles will include crime fighting, problem
solving, addressing quality of life issues, and developing
relationships with members of the community. In addition
to NCO’s, a group of officers designated “Steady Sector
Officers” will respond to 911 calls but will spend two hours
per tour interacting with community members. “Response
officers” will continue to handle 911 calls.

For more information, visit www.buildablock.nyc or
www.nyc.gov/nypd

QUEENS VILLAGE SUFFERS A SECOND
DEADLY HOUSE FIRE

On April 28 at 11:50 pm, a fire broke out in a Queens
Village private dwelling located at 93-20 211 St. The fire,
which killed a 32-year-old woman and her grandparents,
remains under investigation. It happened a week after the
first anniversary of another fire in Queens Village that
killed 3 children and 2 adults.

The Greater NY Red Cross, under the “Sound the
Alarm” program, will provide free smoke alarms,
including installation. Visit their website or call
1-877-red-cross.

MAY MEETING

Council Member Barry Grodenchik will swear in our
Officers and make brief remarks. 

We will also hear from Marie Ellen Galasso, Director of
Social Services at Services Now for Adult Persons
(SNAP). Marie will speak about SNAP’s services,
including its new Open Door Social Adult Day Program

http://www.info@creedmoor
mailto:D29Proposals@schools.nyc.gov
https://fpvillage.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/02/Draft-Scope-for-Preparation-of-a
http://www.nyc.gov/nypd
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Around the Town
Condolences to the family of Leo Guintini, longtime
resident of 239 St, who passed away on April 25 at 98.
Leo was a WW II veteran who served in the 29th Infantry
Medic Corp. He was part of the Normandy invasion on
D-Day.  

MEMORIAL DAY SERVICES PLANNED

Members of the John F Prince VFW Post, located at
242-27 Braddock Ave, will conduct their annual Memorial
Day Service on Monday, May 28 at 11:30 am. All are
welcome. Refreshments will be served following the
ceremony.

President’s Message
Thanks to the many civic members who have sent dues  
and donations. We will publish a list of donations in June,
and  a roster of members who have paid their dues in the
fall.

If you have concerns about crime or quality-of-life issues,
please learn about the NYPD Neighborhood Policing
program. Reach out to our neighborhood coordinating
officers to ask questions or provide information.

As Memorial Day approaches, we remember those who
have given their lives for our country. We also remember
and thank all who have served in our armed forces.

Your neighbor,

Michael  O’Keeffe

Bellerose Community Garage Sale

Our community garage sale will be held on Sunday, May
20 from 9 am to 3 pm at Braddock Auto Service (Vic’s),
235-15 Braddock Ave. Sellers must bring their own
tables. Fee for sellers: $ 10 per table. There is no rain
date. Proceeds after expenses will be donated to
Bellerose Rescue. To reserve a space, contact us at
718-464-3369 or at creedmoorcivic@gmail.com

QUEENS CIVIC CONGRESS LUNCHEON A SUCCESS

Mark your calendars: the April 22 QCC luncheon was
such a success, that we’ve booked Antun’s for another
one on April 26, 2020 (yes, it’s only once every two
years.)  Creedmoor Civic was in full force with its own
table.   

    FARM MUSEUM SPRING FESTIVAL

May 12, 11AM-4PM. Free to members, all others $5.  

See queensfarm.org for further details.

E--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

I wish to renew my membership in (or join for the first time) The Creedmoor Civic Association.  Dues are $10 per year per household.

Name______________________Address_______________________________email (for announcements)___________________________

I am (we are) enclosing $______________for dues, and $______________as a donation (optional).

Please remit to Creedmoor Civic Association, Inc. at P.O. Box 260143, Bellerose, NY 11426.
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